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Upcoming 
Dates (also available on the website)

February

1st NEU Strike Day
Year 5 /6 to Hurlingham Club
Year 2 and 3 Art Exhibition

2nd Equity, Diversity and Inclusion Meeting with Ms Chand

6th Children’s Mental Health Week
WRWA Recycling class Visit for Year 6

7th Safer Internet Day
Year 3 Swimming

8th - 
10th

Religious Education Focus Days

8th School Tour
Year 5 and 6 to Hurlingham Club
Readers’ Cup for Year 6

13th - 
17th

Half-Term - school closed

21st Year 3 swimming

22nd School Tour
Year 5 / 6 Hurlingham Club
Phonics workshop for parents

28th Year 3 swimming



Upcoming  Dates (also available on the website)

March

1st School Tour
Year 5 / 6 Hurlingham Club

2nd Potential Strike Day
World Book Day 2023

6th Year 5 to The British Library

7th Year 3 swimming

8th Art Buddies - Thomas’s Clapham and Thomas’s 
Academy Y4
School Tour
Year 5 / 6 Hurlingham Club

13th Parents’ Meetings this week
Year 6 to The British Library

14th Year 4 to The British Library
Year 3 swimming

15th Potential Strike Day
School Tour
Year 5 /6 Hurlingham Club

16th Potential Strike Day

17th Year 2 to The British Library

20th Year 3 to The British Library
Living Eggs being delivered to Early Years

21st Year 3 swimming

22nd School Tour
Year 5 / 6 Hurlingham Club

24th Year 1 to The British Library

27th Neurodiversity Week
Reception and Year 5 Outdoor Learning



Upcoming  Dates Continued 
(also available on the website)

March

28th Year 3 Swimming
Year 4 Outdoor Learning

29th Year 2 and 3 Outdoor Learning
No Dance
Year 5 / 6 Hurlingham Club

29th - 
31st

Religious Education Focus Days

30th Year 1 and Year 6 Outdoor Learning

31st Last day of term - 2pm finish



School Notices

Nursery
If your child is three years old or about to turn three and you are interested in them joining our 
nursery, please contact the school office for information on how to apply: 
info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk

Images Permission
If you haven’t yet done so, please 
take the time to consider and 
complete the images permission 
form (link below). This informs 
the school as to how we can use 
images of your child. A 
photographer will be at school on 
2nd December to take 
photographs for our new website 
so we are keen for permissions to 
completed. 
https://forms.gle/MtLqzMhnen1BpDXC7

We are registered with @easyuk, so over 4000 shops and sites 
will now donate to us for FREE every time you used @easyuk 
to shop. It doesn’t cost you anything extra. Please consider 
choosing us as your chosen beneficiary. 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/thomassacademy/?
utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_content=gs-t1

mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
https://forms.gle/MtLqzMhnen1BpDXC7
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/thomassacademy/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_content=gs-t1
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/thomassacademy/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_content=gs-t1


Equity, Diversity and Inclusion

Hello, I am Shazia Chand, Head of Equity, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI) across the family of 
Thomas's Schools. I have worked in Thomas's Schools for 18 years as a teacher, Subject Leader and 
Deputy Head, and my current role involves promoting EDI matters within our schools, working 
towards creating an anti-discriminatory education and gathering the opinions of all members of the 
school communities - pupils, parents and my colleagues. 

I would be very keen to gather your thoughts about EDI at Thomas's Academy to know what in 
your opinion works well and what we could do even better. To enable this, you are invited to join 
me on 2nd February at 9am in the Welcome Room. 

I do hope you will be able to join one of these sessions but if neither of these dates work for you, you 
are welcome to send me your thoughts on email schand@thomas-s.co.uk

School Notices
Sickness

Flu and coronavirus (COVID-19) are currently circulating at high levels and are likely to continue to 
increase in coming weeks. High numbers of scarlet fever, which is caused by group A streptococcus, also 
continue to be reported.  We will be continuing to follow advice given by UK Health Security Agency 
(UKHSA). 

It is important to minimise the spread of infection in schools as much as possible. If your child is unwell 
and has a fever, they should stay home from school or nursery until they feel better and the fever 
has resolved.  We will be asking parents to collect children who are unwell. At school, we will be helping 
children to learn about the importance of good hand hygiene and  practicing regular handwashing. Catching 
coughs and sneezes in tissues then binning them is another simple way to help stop illness from spreading 
which we will be encouraging. 

We ask that if someone in your family is presenting with symptoms of COVID, you test for COVID. If a 
child tests positive, please let the office know and keep your child home for 5 days please. We appreciate your 
cooperation with this. Unfortunately, we do not have COVID tests at school, they will need to be purchased 
from stores. 

mailto:schand@thomas-s.co.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/national-flu-and-covid-19-surveillance-reports-2022-to-2023-season
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/group-a-streptococcal-infections-activity-during-the-2022-to-2023-season


School Notices



School Notices

New Price

In order to cover rising costs, we are increasing the daily price of the breakfast club 
to £3.50 per day. This change will commence from January 2023. 



Miss Kelly, Head Teacher, is our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL). Deputies 
(DDSL) are Mr Chester, Mrs James, Miss Wood, Ms Moss and Miss Shen. 

To find our more about our approach to Safeguarding, you can read the Safeguarding 
policy, plus others, on our website: 

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies

At Thomas’s Academy, Safeguarding is our top priority. Please let one of the 
safeguarding leads know if you have any safeguarding concerns. Confidentiality is 

important so we encourage speaking to these adults directly or to Children’s Services 
directly. 

Contact Details

Please let the office know on info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk if you change any personal details 
such as your email address or phone number in order that you receive all our communications. We 
require at least two contacts for all children. Also, please let us know if someone different is 
collecting your child. These are important measures to keep your children safe. 

Safeguarding

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies
mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


Attendance and Punctuality 

Our children's education has been disrupted for 3 years and their academic progress will have 
suffered. Therefore, every school day counts and sickness absence already impacts this. Please 
do not book holidays, family events or celebrations during term time. This absence will 
not be authorised and may be liable to fines. The attendance rate for the children at Thomas’s 
Academy has always been high because you value your child's education and you know each 
day is important. Let's work together to make sure that ambition remains.

Please note that we are obliged to contact Hammersmith and Fulham Initial Consultation and 
Advice Team (ICAT), part of Children’s Services, if a pupil has unauthorised absences that 
equate to more than 10% within a six-week period. This may result in fines being issued. 

If there is a reason for your child to be absent, for example sickness or medical appointments, 
please email absent@academy.thomas-s.co.uk  For absence requests, a form can be collected 
from the school office for Miss Kelly to consider.

Punctuality is also incredibly important. The gates open at 8.45am at which point 
children can enter and engage with learning activities - these tend to be maths revision and 
challenges to support children’s retention of maths learning.  The register is taken at 8.55am 
after which point children are marked late. Children who are regularly late miss this vital 
learning including phonics and reading.  

mailto:absent@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


Inclusion

http://search3.openobjects.com/kb5/lbhf/fis/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=0
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Inclusion Top Tips: 
Emotional Regulation



Recommended Reads

Who better to get book recommendations 
from, than the children themselves!

Here are some links to their 
favourites so far:

Year 1

Year 2

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6

You’ll also find some great 
recommendations for all ages here.

Reading at Thomas’s Academy
'Reading for pleasure is the single most important thing that will make a child successful in life.' UNESCO, 2011  

Reading Records

All pupils, from Reception to Year 6, have 
a Reading Record where all home reading is 

recorded. Reading Records, along with a 
child’s reading book must be brought into 
school daily, to facilitate writing and any 

extra reading that takes place.

Reception and KS1 – comments to be made 
by an adult

KS2 – comments to be made by the child

Pupils are expected to record                          
at least 5 times a week. 

Parent and Carer Story Time

Each class now has a 15 minute time slot, where 
parents and carers can come in and read to their 

child’s class.

If you would like to take part, please get in touch 
with your child’s class teacher.

Volunteer Readers

If you can spare an hour or so a week during 
school hours, please contact: 

vritchie@thomassfoundation.org.uk

No experience is needed.                                      
You will receive training and a DBS check will 

be organised for you. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/16IEuEjbw1wQkRZwzXPbYWO5cKD7tvRuBqyfLi1y-49E/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1aKnjXgjBiyCRAUEEaOcAq_GJ8qmR7neIQOIUGjp4EVk/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ym3X6WkAieavABet2bQG1CljJYAeu6oZgF3nttKfqoI/edit?usp=share_link
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1n745EdJNSW3yz7tKAqAwr5X_EnfbcBkOjpCgyyl27WQ/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cWZq6SpCwe8s-3oFZQIejYJvFQOuaWZcPe9TMR-d8zA/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Q9UufVaOQBZSEOXjXY6O7rvuXELCN9V9ZTNMjON9pww/edit
https://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/browse-by-age
mailto:vritchie@thomassfoundation.org.uk


Writing at Thomas’s Academy
Could you be next month's Writer of the Month? 

Year 1 to 6, if you love to write, and choose to do so in your own time, make sure 
you post your writing into our 'writer's box' that now sits in the school library.  It can 

be any type of writing, from a poem to a short  story to a nonfiction piece.  

Every month, Miss Wood will collect the entries.  Winners will receive a certificate 
and have their work displayed proudly in our newsletter  for all to admire!

JANUARY’S WRITERS OF THE MONTH

Zoe, Alice, Amira, Year 2



Writing at Thomas’s Academy
JANUARY’S WRITERS OF THE MONTH

Leena, 
Year 5

Leena, 
Year 5



Learn to Learn
Our focus for this half term is BE CREATIVE.  

In a rapidly evolving world, it is necessary for the children to learn to be flexible, able to adapt 
to changing circumstances and capable of thinking of imaginative solutions to problems 

using all the resources available to them.

  We look forward to celebrating children’s successes in Fridays’ assemblies.



Digital Learning

The theme this year is: 

‘Want to talk about it? Making space for conversations about life online’.

The internet permeates all of our lives and it is vital that we continue to have 
conversations with young people, about how to safely navigate the online and 

digital world. Internet Safety Day is coming up! Check out the resources below:

Internet Safety Day: Tuesday 7th February

● Practical tips for starting a conversation about life online

● My child has said something worrying – what do I do?

● What do I do if something goes wrong?

● How to make a report

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers/practical-tips-for-starting-a-conversation-about-life-online
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers/my-child-has-said-something-worrying-what-do-i-do
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers/what-do-i-do-if-something-goes-wrong
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers/how-to-make-a-report


Re-launching our beloved 
Thomas’s Academy Parents 

(TAPs) group

We are very excited to re-launch TAPs (formerly known as PTA) and demystify our work. 
We are also keen to share our latest fundraising news and a special spotlight on one of our 
members.

Myth 1: TAPs is the same as PTA
We have decided to change our name back to TAPs as Parent Teacher Association (PTA) 
does not really describe our work fully. While we do ensure the communication between 
teachers and parents/carers is fluid, that is also the role of class reps. Our communication 
lies between the school as a whole, and parents/carers.

Myth 2: TAPs is all about coffee mornings
While we enjoy a lovely coffee morning, as many of us do, TAPs is about a lot more than 
this. TAPs is at the heart of the wonderful events organised for our children every year: 
International Food Day, Easter Egg Hunt and the amazing Summer Fair. Without TAPs and 
the work of other great parent and carer volunteers, these events would simply not happen.
Being on TAPs enables you to have your say – you can give your input on how funds should 
be raised and how they should be spent.

Myth 3: TAPs is for non-working mums
Believe us, we are all very busy! Some of us have full-time jobs, others are balancing two 
part-time jobs and others are full-time carers. We simply want to make a difference for the 
school and the children. And while we are at it, we would welcome enthusiastic dads to the 
group.

Myth 4: Being on TAPs is a full-time job
Some of us have more time to dedicate to TAPs than others, and that is totally OK. Others 
may have varying availability and we work around this. We are totally flexible – it is as little 
or as much commitment as you are willing.

Myth 5: you really need to be an extrovert to be on TAPs
That is a true myth, not all of us are experts in drop-off and pick-up “small talk”! Again, 
being on TAPs is truly flexible, and we bring our true selves to the group. We value the 
diversity of members’ backgrounds and ideas, that is what the fun is all about!
We can’t do any of this without you. Please support the school and our children by 
volunteering as much or as little time as you wish.



Spotlight on Danielle Scarantino

Where are you from?
I am from Raleigh, North Carolina. I have 4 boys, two of them at Thomas’s Academy, Asher 
and Crew. I moved to London 2.5 years ago for my husband’s job and have been a stay-at-home 
mum after Asher was born 8 weeks premature.

What do you do?
I worked in the marketing and advertising industry for 9 years so please come to me for new 
events and fundraising ideas!

What is your favourite TAPs event?
It has to be the summer fair, it is such a great day to see the children sharing the grounds with 
staff,their friends and families! Being part of TAPs means making special and unique memories 
that our children will remember forever. I like moments when “kids just get to be kids” and 
have a bit of a break from the seriousness of their studies.

How much time do you dedicate to TAPs per month?
I dedicate 3-4 hours to TAPs per month which is more than enough to play a part and make a 
real difference.

Re-launching our beloved 
Thomas’s Academy Parents 

(TAPs) group
Fundraising news – 10 iPads and Stylus pens
In the spirit of transparency and to showcase all the great fundraising we have all done, 
we are happy to share that we were able to purchase 10 iPads and Stylus pens for the 
school to be used in digital art. This was the result of over 2 years of fundraising efforts 
across dress up and non-uniform days, second-hand uniform sales, silent auctions, 
summer fairs and the Easter Egg hunt. Every pound counts!
Don’t forget that funds raised also support enrichment activities for the children such as 
specific workshops and residential trips for those families who need it the most.



Queen’s Club Foundation provides free, 
after-school (4-5pm) tennis lessons to children in 
Years’ 2 and 3 at Bishops Park. If you wish for 
your child to take part, please click below: 

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/QCFCommunit
yClub

Local Activities

To advertise here, please contact the office on 
info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/QCFCommunityClub
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/QCFCommunityClub
mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


Local Activities

Click here for 
more 
information

https://upbeatmusiccourses.co.uk/


Local Activities



Local Activities

Nipa App: The hassle-free way to discover and book local baby & toddler classes.

Classes are a great way to have fun with your little one and meet other parents. But finding out 
what's available in your local area isn't always straight forward. Nipa, created by two local 

Fulham mums, allows you to browse and book classes quickly and easily whilst juggling all of 
those other parental responsibilities.

Download the app today and explore a broad range of classes from Monkey Music, to Baby 
Yoga, to Little Kickers!

Available on the App Store or Google Play
www.nipa-app.com 

https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/nipa/id1622247416
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/SENxCElKNuAovXmcNdJXS?domain=play.google.com
http://www.nipa-app.com/


Local Activities


